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Bill Type and Number: Ordinance 2016-521
Introducer/Sponsor(s): Council Member Boyer and Hazouri
Date of Introduction: August 9, 2016
Committee(s) of Reference: R
Date of Analysis: August 11, 2016
Type of Action: Ordinance Code amendment
Bill Summary: The bill amends Ordinance Code Chapter 50 – Organization of Boards and Commissions – to add a new section 51.110 – Review and Sunsetting of Certain Boards and Commission; Reporting. The new section provides a mechanism for Council review of all appointed boards and commissions at least every four years to assess the value and functionality of those entities and to determine if any of the entities need to be enhanced, diminished or disbanded. It requires that every board and commission shall submit an annual report of its activities, accomplishments, current membership and position vacancies to the Council by June 30th of each year. The section also requires the Office of the Mayor to assess the boards and commissions created by executive order of the Mayor at least once every four years to assess the value and functionality of those entities and to determine if any of the entities need to be enhanced, diminished or disbanded. A report of the findings of the Mayor’s Office review of the executive order boards and commissions shall be provided to the Council Secretary and to each City Council member by June 30, 2017 and every four years thereafter.
Background Information: The amendment derives from the work of the Task Force on Consolidated Government that met in 2013-14 to make an in-depth review of the organization and operations of the consolidated government and to recommend City Charter or Ordinance Code amendments and operational/procedural improvements where the Task Force believed they were warranted. One of the efforts of the Task Force was to review the workings of the several dozen boards and commissions created by ordinance or by mayoral executive order to which the City Council and/or Mayor make appointments. The Task Force found that some boards had not met in many years and were effectively defunct, while others met on a sporadic basis and appeared to be ineffective in fulfilling their original charge. The Task Force recommended that a regular review process be performed to determine if boards and commissions are still performing a useful function, are still needed, are sufficiently staffed and meeting regularly, or should be eliminated.
Policy Impact Area: Board and commission operations
Fiscal Impact: Minimal
Analyst: Clements

[image: image2.wmf]_975916892.unknown

